
AVTHS Club Outing:  Sept. 14, 2024 
By Cindy Barron 

 
  The September Outing started at Lane Park.  We met 

there, ate some donuts (thank you Ron!), and got caught up 

with the latest news.  Dan Petrozzi got some metal detecting in 

around the play area before we all drove over to the Quartz Hill 

Reservoir.  It was quite a caravan of vehicles to the ñmystery 

huntò area with 15 people attending!   

 After the planted hunt, we had some more visit time 

and then drove back to Lane Park for lunch and to hand out the 

hunt prizes.  When we got back to the park, we were lucky to 

find some tables in the shade because it started to get very 

warm.  The lunch of fried chicken, potatoes, salads, and deserts 

was delicious.   

 Prizes were handed out by Vickie shortly after lunch 

and the hunt participants announced their finds.  Ed Hunn 

found the most change ($8.41).  Bruce Barron and Judy Miller 

each found three tokens.  The token prizes ranged from $2.00 

to $5.00 and Bruce was the lucky one to choose the highest. 

Mary Black found two tokens, and Dan, Joe, and Jason each 

found one.    Later, Jason DeBerge found a silver chain and 

cross and Dan Petrozzi found an earring.  Both were found in 

the park play area.   

 Members that attended:  Ron Renter, Dan Petrozzi, 

Rick and Vickie Wyatt, Bruce and Cindy Barron, Joe Covey, 

Dennis and Judy Miller, Jason DeBerge, Rick Guethlein, Carol 

Fuller, Mary Black, and two guests, Stephanie and Ilee.   

 It was a great outing and we look forward to seeing 

everyone in October!  

A few pictures taken at the outing are at the right.    
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Pie Month  
October 7, 2024  

Donõt forget to bring a pie to 
the October Meeting  

Homemade or store bought.  

  Fun Day and 
Good  
Company!   



 

Go to the club Website for more information and 
pictures.   

www.avtreasurehunters.com 
 

Meeting held 1st Monday of every month at 7:00 PM 
(unless otherwise noted in newsletter). 

 

Presentation at the September 9, 
 General Club Meeting 

 
 Bruce Barronôs club meeting presentation was 
about pie irons.  He showed a number of different 
irons and demonstrated how to make pizza pockets, 
hamburger empanadas, and s'mores crunch wrap.  
Samples were given 
too.  Pie irons are 
great to use during 
camping trips.   
Thank you, Bruce 
for the information.   
 

From the Editoréé. 
 
 October is a great time of the year.  
Not only are we experiencing cooler weather, but the 
last three club outings of the year are some of my fa-
vorites.   Please read all of the information included 
in this monthôs newsletter.  There is a lot happening 
as 2024 comes to an end.   
 Nominations for club officers will take place 
in November and the election will be held at the De-
cember meeting.   
 I would like to welcome our newest member, 
Diana Kimbell. She was brought to the club by Carol 
Fuller.  Welcome Diana!   
 I received an email from Connie Smith last 
month and she said that it was okay to put it into the 
newsletter.  Connie is a past club president and long 
time member.  Her letter is copied in the box below.  
Happy Halloween and hope to see everyone at the 
October Outing.   
   
-Cindy Barron 
 

www.avtreasurehunters.com 

Check the electronic newsletter for more pictures and info.      

 I just wanted to let the club know that Iôm settling 
in and doing well in my apartment in San Diego. The 
weather has been wonderful!  I think the highest since I 
got here was mid 80ôs!  I do not miss those triple digits 
AT ALL!   
 I had an Estate Sale that grossed $7500 - after ex-
penses (clean-up, taking leftovers to thrift shops and split-
ting the gross with the Estate Sale) I netted about $3500. 
It took about 2 months of hard work, mostly by my sister, 
but it got done. One of my nephews and his partner came 
in from Oakland - by way of Whittier where his parents 
live - and drove a 15ô U-Haul from Littlerock to San Die-
go. It was 105 when we left - about 80 when we got to 
San Diego.  
 We (they) got everything unloaded in under 2 
hours. I stayed with Cathy (my sister) for a little over a 
week while she started pulling things out of boxes and 
getting set up. Iôve got a 2br 2ba 800sf. ground floor 
apartment with an 8ô x 25ô back patio and a little side pa-
tio surrounded by tropical plants. The best news is that 
my house sold for $5K over asking!  I was thrilled that 
the buyers are a young couple with 2 young 
boys!  Escrow will be closing any day now, but definitely 
before the end of the August. Itôs a big relief to have it 
sell so quickly!  I was a little worried because the rent on 
my apartment is almost double what my mortgage was in 
Littlerock. I didnôt want to be paying two payments a 
month for too long!  Iôm glad that itôs a couple with 
young kids. The original owner was a single man who 
passed away in 2002 when I bought it. Itôs a 4br. 2ba. and 
I always felt that it deserved a family!  Now it has one!    
 I look forward to seeing everyone at the Chili 
Cook Off in October and hopefully the Christmas Party in 
December. 
Take Care, Connie Smith 

Scavenger Hunt  

 
The third quarter scavenger hunt is over.  
Bring your items to the October 7th 
meeting.   
 
Winners will be announced at the October 
Outing/Chili Cook Off on Oct. 12.   
 
See pages 11-12 for the new 4th quar-

ter scavenger hunt list and info.    

The October Presentation will 
be given by Dennis Miller.  
He will talk about dry     
camping and his latest trip at 
our October 7 meeting. 



 

 
AVTHS Chili Cook-Off Weekend 

 

The AVTHS Chili Cook - Off Weekend at the Rocky Road Claim starts on Friday,    
October 11, 2024.   

 

Schedule of events:  
 

Friday, 10/11            Arrive at site for weekenders and set-up.   
 
 
 

Saturday, 10/12        9:00 AM  Free Hunt - open to Club Members only.  
 

         12:00 PM  Five and Dime Hunt 

Entrance fee = $20.  Open to members and guests.   
 

4:00 PM Judging of the chili begins.   
Sample cups and utensils will be provided for each chef to 
use.  Numbers are assigned to each chef, judged by all people pre-
sent, prizes awarded.   

** Remember:  Chili Must be made from scratch and must be made 
at the campsite.    
 

Potluck dinner will follow the judging.  Please bring a dish to 
share.  The following is the assigned dishes by last name:  
A - M     Salads/Side Dishes 

N - Z     Desserts 
 

 

 

Sunday, 10/13   Clean-up, Pack-up, and departure.   


